Sikes, Audrey

From: Dyal, Paul

Sent: Tuesday, March 7, 2023 1:28 PM

To: Dyal, Paul

Subject: FW: Tetra Tech Proposal - City Hall Building Facade Assessment

From: Burkett, Jason < Jason.Burkett@tetratech.com>

Sent: Thursday, February 9, 2023 3:22 PM

To: Dyal, Paul < DyalP@lcfla.com>

Cc: Johnson, Demetrius < Johnson D@lcfla.com >; Smith, Dean < Smith D@lcfla.com >

Subject: RE: Tetra Tech Proposal - City Hall Building Facade Assessment

Our cost estimating resource says about a 36% increase in building cost over the last 5 years. Which is equivalent to a little less than 6.5% escalation each year. Therefore, $1.36 \times 2.047 = \$2.784M$. Let me know if you have any other questions.

Thanks,

Jason Burkett, PE, SE, GPCP | Structural Discipline Leader Direct (502) 569-9024 | Business (502) 584-5555 | Mobile (502) 758-5891 jason.burkett@tetratech.com

Tetra Tech | *Leading with Science*[®] | Resilient and Sustainable Infrastructure 2000 Warrington Way, Suite 245| Louisville, KY 40222 | tetratech.com

This message, including any attachments, may include privileged, confidential and/or inside information. Any distribution or use of this communication by anyone other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender by replying to this message and then delete it from your system.

From: Dyal, Paul < <u>DyalP@lcfla.com</u>>
Sent: Monday, January 30, 2023 4:02 PM

To: Burkett, Jason < Jason. Burkett@tetratech.com>

Cc: Johnson, Demetrius < JohnsonD@lcfla.com>; Smith, Dean < SmithD@lcfla.com>

Subject: RE: Tetra Tech Proposal - City Hall Building Facade Assessment

↑ CAUTION: This email originated from an external sender. Verify the source before opening links or attachments. ↑

Good afternoon Jason,

Thank you for the report. It's good to know you didn't visually see too much difference from the first assessment. In the original report, the rough cost summary was \$2,047,000. Do you have a rough estimate at today's cost?

Respectfully,

Paul Dyal

City Manager/ Executive Director of Utilities City of Lake City 692 SW St. Margarets Street Lake City, FL 32025 Office: 386-719-5815 Fax: 386-758-5449 Email: dyalp@lcfla.com



PLEASE NOTE: Florida has a very broad public records law. Most written communications to or from City officials regarding City business are public records available to the public and Media upon request. Your e-mail communications may be subject to public disclosure. Under Florida law, e-mail addresses are public record. If you do not want your e-mail address released in response to a public records request, do not send electronic mail to this entity. Instead, contact this office by phone or in writing.

From: Burkett, Jason < Jason.Burkett@tetratech.com>

Sent: Thursday, January 26, 2023 11:54 PM **To:** Smith, Dean <SmithD@lcfla.com>

Cc: Johnson, Demetrius < <u>JohnsonD@lcfla.com</u>>; Dyal, Paul < <u>DyalP@lcfla.com</u>>

Subject: RE: Tetra Tech Proposal - City Hall Building Facade Assessment

See attached for our reassessment memo outlining our findings and previous reports. Please let me know if you need anything else or want to have a phone call to discuss it.

Jason Burkett, PE, SE, GPCP | Structural Discipline Leader Direct (502) 569-9024 | Business (502) 584-5555 | Mobile (502) 758-5891 jason.burkett@tetratech.com

Tetra Tech | *Leading with Science*[®] | Resilient and Sustainable Infrastructure 2000 Warrington Way, Suite 245| Louisville, KY 40222 | <u>tetratech.com</u>

This message, including any attachments, may include privileged, confidential and/or inside information. Any distribution or use of this communication by anyone other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender by replying to this message and then delete it from your system.